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SHIRE OF KOORDA

DATES TO REMEMBER
Wed 15 November
Ordinary Council Meeting. At the Koorda Council
Chambers, starting at 6.00pm.

Thurs 16 November
Seniors Luncheon at the Koorda Sports Club

Wed 1 November - Wed 31 January 
Prohibited Burning Period 

Fri 22 December - Mon 8 January 2024
Office closed from 22 December and re-opening
Monday 8 January 9.00am

IN THIS ISSUE
Seniors Luncheon

Local Roadworks

Swimming Pool Open

Officer Christmas Closure 

Cat & Dog Registrations

Community Grants Program

Recreation Ground Progress

Appointment of Bush Fire
Officers

Waste Collection

Community Grants Program

For the week starting Monday, 06 November 2023

10 Haig Street, Koorda WA 6475 | PO BOX 20 | 08 9684 1219 | shire@koorda.wa.gov.au

SHIRE ADMIN  
OFFICE HOURS
Please see below the Shire
Administration Office
hours.

Monday - Friday 
9.00am to 4.00pm 

Licensing 
9.00am to 3.30pm

The office has a message
bank service. If you phone
out of our office hours,
please leave a message
and we will get back to
you. 
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SWIMMING POOL OPEN
The Koorda Swimming Pool is now open for the 2023/2024 season, and we would like to
welcome our new Pool Manager, Holly!

Entry will once again be FREE so be sure to get down and enjoy a refreshing swim this
season. 

Opening Times: 
Monday - Sunday 11.30am - 6.30pm 

CLOSED TUESDAYS

LOCAL ROADWORKS
Koorda Cadoux Road, Koorda Kulja Road & Maintenance Grading - Various Locations. 

Please expect delays when travelling through roadworks.  Please be aware and abide
by the road work speed limits. We thank you for your patience. 

An invitation is extended to the Senior Folk in our district for the 2023 
Koorda Seniors Luncheon to be held on Thursday 16 November 2023, 
at the Koorda Sports Club. 

Please RSVP to the Office on 9684 1219 by Wednesday 8 November 2023. 

We have exciting new additions to the luncheon this year, including bingo and music by
Amber Cooke and Sue Munns. You won’t want to miss this!

SENIORS LUNCHEON

Please be aware, the Shire Administration Office will be closed for the Christmas and New
Year period. The office will be closed from Friday 22 December, reopening 9am Monday 8
January, 2024. 

OFFICE CHRISTMAS CLOSURE

Cat and dog registrations renewals were due on 31 October. 

A reminder that all dogs over three months of age need to be registered. Registered dogs
must also be microchipped. Cats over six months of age, will need to be sterilised,
microchipped and registered. 

CAT & DOG REGISTRATIONS NOW DUE

KOORDA AWARDS
Nominations have now closed for the Koorda Awards and nominees will be advised
following the November Council Meeting. The awards will be presented at the
Community Christmas Tree, Friday 15 December at the Koorda Primary School. 
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Council have been dedicated to providing a Community Grants Program to the Shire of
Koorda Groups and Organisations, and we are excited to present the inaugural round,
with applications being accepted from 1 November to 30 November 2023.

$10,000 is available in the inaugural round, with applications being accepted up to
$5,000 per group/organisation

The Shire of Koorda CGP assists community groups and Not for Profit organisations
with their vital work and programmes to:
• Promote community capacity, community harmony and social cohesion;
• Encourage people and organisations to help themselves;
• Ensure fair distribution of activities and services throughout Koorda; and
• Encourage resident participation in activities which benefit the community in Koorda.

ELIGIBLE PROJECT COSTS CAN INCLUDE
• Printing of posters/flyers;
• Advertising and promotion;
• Purchase of equipment required for the ongoing operations of the group, e.g. shade
tent, tables, chairs etc;
• Assistance towards workshops/projects that benefit the Koorda community;
• Entertainment; or
• Costs associated for public events or functions in Koorda.

Visit our website for the full guidelines and an application form -
https://www.koorda.wa.gov.au/community/koorda-grants-program.aspx? 

KOORDA COMMUNITY GRANTS PROGRAM (CGP)
OPEN NOW!

RECREATION GROUND PROGRESS
The building crew have been busy at the rec ground with the extension framework coming
along. 
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BUSH FIRES ACT 1954
SHIRE OF KOORDA

APPOINTMENT OF BUSH FIRE OFFICERS
Notice is hereby given pursuant to section 38 of the Bush Fires Act 1954, that, under
delegated authority of the Council of the Shire of Koorda, I appoint the following for duty,
as specified, within the Shire of Koorda. 

Chief Bush Fire Control Officer                                                  George Storer

Deputy Chief Bush Fire Control Officer                                      Carl Fuchsbichler

Bush Fire Control Officers                                                           Andrew Leeke
                                                                                                     Gary Greaves
                                                                                                     Adam Storer             
                                                                                              
Fire Weather Officer                                                                    Andrew Leeke

Deputy Fire Weather Officer                                                       George Storer

It is also advised that the Shire of Koorda Bush Fire Advisory Committee comprises the
following members:

George Storer                     Chief Bush Fire Control Officer
Carl Fuchsbichler                Deputy Chief Bush Fire Control Officer
Andrew Leeke                     Bush Fire Control Officer
Adam Storer                       Bush Fire Control Officer
Joshua Smith                      Captain Koorda Brigade
Gary Greaves                      Captain Kulja Brigade
Lana Foote                          Acting CEO/Shire Representative 
Jannah Stratford                President/Shire Representative

All other appointments are hereby cancelled.

Lana Foote
Acting Chief Executive Officer
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Rubbish                  Recycling
What can go into your recycling bin?
The following items can go into your recycling bins; glass, plastic, paper, cardboard,
aluminum and steel and liquid paperboard. For more information visit the Avon Waste
website. https://www.avonwaste.com.au/

AVON WASTE COLLECTION CALENDAR

President Jannah Stratford
stratfordj@koorda.wa.gov.au
0428 036 889

Councillor Gina Boyne
boyneg@koorda.wa.gov.au
0438 062 037

Councillor Kylie Burrell
burrellk@koorda.wa.gov.au

KNOW YOUR
COUNCILLORS

Deputy President Gary Greaves
greavesg@koorda.wa.gov.au
0428 843 015

Councillor Nicholas Chandler
chandlern@koorda.wa.gov.au
0428 927 120

Councillors are elected to represent the Shire’s residents
and ratepayers. If you wish to discuss a Council matter,
offer any suggestions, have compliments, concerns or
feedback, please contact the Councillors below.


